Belmont Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes

January 23, 2009 via Teleconference

8:00 AM

Trustees present:

Herb Cummings, Chairman


Walter Perry, Vice Chairman

Connie Donovan, Treasurer


John Hackett, Secretary

Henry Bessel




George Davagian

Also present were Jay Donovan, Property Manager and Doug Crabtree, CPA.

Chairman Cummings called the meeting to order at the above time.

On a motion made by Trustee Perry and seconded by Trustee Donovan the minutes of the meeting of November 21, 2008 were unanimously approved.

On a motion made by Trustee Perry and seconded by Trustee Donovan the minutes of the meeting of December 2, 2008 were unanimously approved.

Doug Crabtree informed the Board that our cash balances were Operating $252,000 and our Reserve balances were $948,000.

The Board reviewed the financial statements, budget, and our Accounts Receivables. Doug informed the Board 2008 finished within budget.

Doug then commented that the economy has had an impact on condominium associations that he also has as clients. In the other associations there are many units owners that are behind and some had little or no reserves. He felt that the timing of the Belmont assessment was huge and we are in far better shape. There are currently 12 units for sale at the Belmont.

Facilities and site

Jay reported that the elevator modernization in Building Two is complete and awaiting inspection. Building Three will start in February. This is the final elevator to be done.

The steel column problem in building one was discussed. Trustee Davagian noted we had received a proposal for design consulting services from RMX Northeast, Inc. We discussed soliciting a second bid for design services but felt in the interest of time and safety to go with RMX. Trustee Davagian stated that we needed to shore up the balconies to prevent possible damage to the structure. On a motion made by Trustee Donovan and seconded by Trustee Perry it was voted to hire RMX for consulting services for the repair of the rusted column. The motion passed unanimously.

The walkway to the pool building is excavated and the Pavers (on site) will be installed when the weather breaks.

Jay then reviewed the Bartlett Tree annual bid for treating the pines and inspecting for insects. The price was within $100 of last years contract. On a motion made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Davagian the contract was approved unanimously.

The repair work to the roof of building one and two is complete. All the A/C units are now tied down correctly. All the mid-rise building roofs

are up to date. The only remaining roof is the pool building.

Jay reported the septic systems upgrades, approved at the last meeting, will be started in March.

Jay is still getting prices to redo the elevator flooring. Several other options were suggested by board members.

The board reviewed the two bids to replace out Deere Tractor with a Bob Cat Tractor. On a motion made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Donovan to purchase the Bob Cat. The motion passed unanimously.

Jay had been informed that the packing in elevator five needed to be replaced. After a discussion a motion was made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Perry to negotiate a contract with Associated to do all six elevators before Memorial Day. The price for each elevator is $2157.81. The motion passed unanimously.

Our Maintenance Manager informed Jay, that the snow blower we had was not big enough to handle the snow. The cost of the new snow blower was $1521.45 and was approved by the board.

The board reviewed the fine and fee schedule that the board asked Jay to prepare. On a motion made by Trustee Perry and seconded by Trustee Davagian to approve the schedule and notify all owners. The motion was passed unanimously. The board congratulated Jay on a good job in preparing the schedule.

Owners Requests

Unit 633 requested permission to remodel the kitchen. The work is to be done by Encore Construction to the Belmont specifications. On a motion made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Perry the motion passed unanimously.

Unit 544 requested permission to replace two windows in the unit. The work is to be done by Hamlyn Builders. On a motion made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Perry the motion passed unanimously.

Unit owner 243 requested permission to replace all windows and sliders in the unit to prevent further water penetration. The work is to be done immediately by Hamlyn Builders. On a motion made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Donovan passed unanimously.

Trustee Hackett reviewed the insurance renewals from our broker Sullivan, Garrity for our Property, Liability and Umbrella coverage. Due to all the hurricanes that occurred in the world the reinsurance costs jumped 60 % on December 10th.

On a motion made by Trustee Perry and seconded by Trustee Hackett the approval of the renewals passed. Trustee Donovan abstained.

The broker is preparing a letter of explanation and recommendation to all unit owners. The letter will be reviewed at the next Board meeting.

Trustee Bessel asked Jay about the coloring on building five and six. Jay explained the color difference was in the curing. The colors are the same. He further asked about the cleaning the interior on the mid-rise units. Jay is to confer with the contractor and report back to the board.

He also brought to Jay’s attention that the garage floors need to be cleaned before the season.

Our Auditors, Cozby & Bruni, LLC submitted the bid to do our audit for 2008. Trustee Donovan stated the fees were in line and the renewal of the appointment was approved.

The next meeting will be held on February 27, 2009 via teleconference at 3:00 PM. The time change was made to accommodate one Trustee that is in California. He needs to rise at 4:30 AM to participate.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:15 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

John Hackett

Secretary

